
Message from the head teacher 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This is the last newsletter of the term. I 

want to thank you all for helping your 

children to be so supportive. 

We have had a great day celebrating 

the Queen’s platinum jubilee. There are 

some photographs of the event later on 

in the newsletter. 

Please help your child to stay safe over 

the half term holiday. Make sure you 

know where your child is and what they 

are doing when they are outside or 

online on phones, tablets or laptops.  

Don’t forget that our school fete will be 

on June 29th. You will see more details 

over the next few weeks We want this 

to be a real celebration of our 

community – tell your friends and 

family to join us. 

Hope to see you there! 

Fiona Cullen  

Head Teacher 
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Times Table Titans 

In June all the children in Year 4 will take 

their Multiplication Tables Check. Please 

support your child to learn them. 
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Mayor of London’s Count on Us 

Challenge 

Every year a team from Nelson Primary School 

attends the Count on us Challenge. This year the 

heat for Newham schools was held at our school. 

The maths challengers in Year 4 or 5 who have great 

skills in mathematical problem solving have been 

practising hard to see who could make it in to the 

team. This year the team consisted of Varahi, 

Printhan and Aakavi.  I am delighted to say that our 

team were successful and have reached the final.  

Thanks to Ms Cull and Ms Bibi for training them so 

well and to Dissan who was the reserve for the team 

and practised for the event with the team. 

 

Junior choir sing for Royalty 

What an amazing night on Tuesday , when our 

Junior choir sang as part of the Armonica consort 

at the Royal Albert Hall with over 2000 other 

children in front of members of the Royal Family – 

the Duke and Duchess of Gloucester . The children 

were a credit to the school not only in their 

wonderful singing but also in the way they 

behaved so well throughout the rehearsal and the 

concert itself. It was so nice to see so many 

parents there to support their children and enjoy 

their child’s big moment. 

 

 

 

Uniform 

Please do not allow your child to bring back packs to 

school.  The only bags that are allowed are the book 

bags.  This is because we do not have the space to 

store bulky bags in the classrooms and children have 

been tripping over these bags.   

                                     

Please don’t embarrass school staff when they try to 

keep your child safe. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Cinderella’s ball 

The nursery held their annual ball today. Parents 

and staff were lucky enough to be invited along 

too. It was lovely to hear how they had helped 

Cinderella and see them all dance with her as a 

celebration.  

 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

What an amazing day! Everyone joined in the celebration by dressing in red white and blue or as princes 

and princesses – I have never seen such royalty! 

The children spent the morning learning about the Queen’s 70 years on the throne. Each year group had 

a session outdoors with Ms Polius and Mr Cole doing some outdoor games based on the Royal Family. 

The picnic lunch was great - thank you to everyone who supported this event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Dates for your diary 

Friday 27th May  2022 – School celebration of 

the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

Monday 30th May – School closed for half 

term 

Monday 6th June 2022 – School closed for 

extra holiday to celebrate the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee 

Tuesday 7th June – Children return to school 

Monday 27th June – Sports Week 

Wednesday 29th  June  2022 – School Fete 

Thursday 14th July – School production of 

Matilda at Elmhurst School 

Thursday 21st July – Year 6 Presentation 

Evening 

 

 

 

 Attendance  

The highest attendance for each year group  

Year N2 83.4 

Year R 91.1 

Year 1 87.7 

Year 2 95.4 

Year 3 94.6 

Year 4 91.1 

Year 5 96.6 

Year 6 94.3 

 

Term time leave 

Please do not take your child on holiday 

or for other reasons when the school is 

open. We have 12 weeks holiday every 

year. 

It is the governors’ policy that fines will be 

issued for those parents who choose to 

take their children out of school.  

SEALIFE Seasavers 

The children of our ECO club have made some 

amazing creations with their old bottles that 

would otherwise have been thrown away.  

 

Carnival ! 

On Wednesday the Reception classes held their 

carnival in the dining room. It was lovely to see 

so many parents at the event. 

The children had made lovely costumes and 

head-dresses. Each class had learned a dance to 

entertain us all and this year the winner was G6.  

 


